
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

In light of recent developments with the coronavirus pandemic and the public health 

emergency in New York State, Supervisor George Meyers is taking the following actions 

to limit exposure to town employees and the public. These protective measures are being 

taken to assure the operation of local government in the safest manner possible for the 

public and our employees during this public health crisis. 

 

All Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals meetings, public hearings and 

workshops are canceled until further notice. 

 

Justice Court appearances and hearings before Justice Meyers (Tuesdays) and Justice 

Calderin (Thursdays) are canceled until further notice. The Court will notify you of a new 

appearance date once the coronavirus pandemic passes.  

 

All Recreation programs and activities are canceled until further notice, including the 

town’s annual Easter Egg hunt.  

 

Supervisor Meyers is requesting anyone having business with the Town of New Windsor 

use the telephone, email, online services, or US Mail to conduct business and avoid 

coming into Town Hall or the Recreation Offices. New Windsor offers online utility bill 

payments, court fines and fees payments, online FOIL requests, online mapping, and more 

on our website at newwindsor-ny.gov. 

 

New Windsor Police and New Windsor Ambulance have instituted health safety protocols 

to protect their members and provide uninterrupted service to our residents and the 

general public. 

 

Please check the Town website, Facebook page, and register for text notifications on our 

website at newwindsor-ny.gov for updated information. 

 

George J. Meyers, Town Supervisor 
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